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GOVERNMENT OF INDIA/BHARAT SARKAR 
MINISTRY OF RAILWAYS/RAIL MANTRALAYA 

(RAILWAY BOARD) 
……………………. 

 

No. E(NG)I-2000/PM10/2                    New Delhi, dated  28.02.2011 

 
The General Managers (P) 
All Indian Railways and  
Production Units. 
(As per standard list) 
 
 

Sub:- Filling up of the posts of Dresser Gr.III/Operation 
Theatre Assistant  Gr.III in the PB-1 Rs.5200-20200 
GP Rs.1900 in the medical department. 

 

Attention is invited to Board’s letter of even number dated 
28.07.2004 by which, in addition to two chances given earlier vide Board’s 
letter of same number dated 30.03.2001 and 06.09.2001, third chance 
was given to the existing Hospital Attendants and other Group ‘D’ staff 
who are otherwise eligible as per provisions of IREM to appear in the 
selections without insisting the condition of qualification of Matriculation 
prescribed for promotion as Dresser Gr.III/OTA Gr.III.  
 
2. In the PNM/NFIR meeting held on 27th and 28th December, 2010, 
the Federation demanded to review the condition of matriculation to 
enable the experienced staff to get a chance of promotion.  The matter 
has accordingly been considered by the Board  and, in partial modification 
of Board’s letter dated 28.07.2004, it has been decided that the existing 
staff as on 10.05.1998 may be given one more chance to appear in the 
selection to be held for promotion to the post of Dresser Gr.III/OTA Gr.III 
without insisting on the condition of qualification of Matriculation as a 
special case.  With this relaxation, the existing staff has been given four 
opportunities to appear in the selection in question. 
 
 Please acknowledge receipt. 

 
(M.K. Meena) 

Dy. Director Estt. (N) 
Railway Board 

 
 
 
 
 


